FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        JUNE, 2006, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 6

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1

SCHOOLS –  Hardin County at Elizabethtown, Harrisburg, Madison, Shawnee at Wolf Lake, Trico at Campbell Hill, Wesclin at Trenton

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Wabash

II.  WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 2

   PARTICIPANTS – 53
Ag/FFA School Officials Workshop and Luncheon, Illinois FFA Convention, Springfield – 32

Ag Careers/Agriscience Kit Workshop for K-8 Teachers, Summer Ag. Institute, Mt. Carmel – 21
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 7
District 5 Agricultural Awareness Coordinator Meeting, Rend Lake College, Ina
Central Core and Horticulture Curriculum Revision Meeting with Agriculture Teachers, Springfield 
St. Louis Agribusiness Club/Gateway NAMA Board Planning Meeting, St. Louis, MO

Illinois FFA Convention, Springfield

IAVAT Conference, Urbana

District 5 Agriculture Teachers Meeting, Springfield

FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1980
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 10

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Worked with Administrators in Advertising Teacher Vacancies

Entered Ag. Course/Student Data Into the Online Database

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests

Checked Ag Ed Teacher Database and IFGAs for Accuracy 

Prepared for the School Officials Workshop and Luncheon

Prepared for Workshops and Meetings

Assisted teachers/administrators with their Online Incentive Funding Grant Applications(IFGA)

Assisted Counties in Completing the AITC Partnership Grant

VI.  COMMENTARY

I viewed last year’s June commentary of mine and found these two statements.  Both are re-occurring this year.  1- Entering data into the database must be more efficient and timely for the next school year.  Errors and incomplete data have led to many extra hours, late applications, and teacher/staff frustration. 2- I hope that SIUC has a workshop for teachers/schools that want to be a cooperating student teacher site in August/September.  The Agricultural Education/FFA School Officials Workshop and Luncheon was a big success.  Great to see the participation from administrators.  Now to get more administrators there that do not have ag. programs. Re-sectioning has moved 11 schools from District 5 to Districts 3 and 4.  As stated at the IAVAT conference, teachers were not totally upset by resectioning, but how it was handled and marketed by the IAVAT Board.  I hope that fences can be mended.

